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DIARY DATES 
June 2021 

July 2021 

Sun 6th Scoot Back Squares : 10th Birthday Dance 

Mon 7th Adelaide Outlaws : Pancake Night 

Tue 8th Sunset Twirlers : British Night 

Fri 11th Paddle Steamers : Soup Night 

Fri 18th Wild Frontier : Black & White Night 

Sat 19th SARDA : Mid Year Dance & AGM 

Tue 22nd Yorke Promenaders : Hot Soup & Crackers Night 

Thu 24th SASDS : Monthly Meeting 

Sat 26th Kannella Squares : A & C  Dance 

Fri 2nd Paddle Steamers : Cheese & Wine Night 

Sat 3rd Acey Squares/Pine City Twirlers : Coonawarra Winter Warmer 

Sun 4th T&T Rounds : 30th Birthday Dance 

Mon 5th Adelaide Outlaws : American Night 

Sat 10th SASDS & SACA: Combined Dance 

Tue 13th Sunset Twirlers : Winter Wonderland 

Fri 23rd Wild Frontier : Christmas in July 

Thu 29th SASDS : Monthly Meeting 

April 2022 
 

Anticipation is building for the upcoming 

National at Goulburn. 

All you need to know is available on 

their website and the latest news is al-

ways available on Facebook. 

https://www.goulburn2022.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/events/308181180417076/
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Hello Everyone,  

It’s good to see Club birthdays being celebrated again. 

Digger’s Delight’s 1st and 2nd birthday went off very well with a rollicking good 

time on and off the floor, well done to all involved. 

Sunset Twirlers 25th and 26th birthday was also very good. It’s inspiring to see so 

many dancers enjoying both round dancing and squares with the one club        

celebrating its 26th year. It says a lot for the club, caller and cuer to get such a 

good turnout.  

Congratulations Mother’s Day, Mothers are the most important people I have ever 

meet and considering what they do should be loved and respected by everyone. 

They certainly enjoyed themselves at the various dances I went to and so they 

should. Thank you Mother’s everywhere. 

For the Round Dancers T & T Rounds are celebrating 30 years on the floor on 

Sunday 4th July. Karen and I will miss this occasion as we will be in Darwin      

enjoying our holiday, sorry Thelma. On a positive note I’m looking forward to be-

ing at the Darwin dance in June, it will be interesting feeding the crocs. 

Scoot Backs Squares celebrate their 10th birthday on the Sunday 6th June, hope 

to see you there. And don’t forget that the State convention at Port Broughton is 

fast approaching. 

Received the sad news that Ken Murray passed away recently. Ken was always 

cheery and welcoming, a great ambassador for Square Dancing. 

We are on the lookout for a Convenor to run the 2022 State Convention, contact 

our Secretary Anne Tulloch if interested and we will let you know the guidelines. 

Thank you 

Murray Dempsey 

President SASDS 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  

DISCLAIMER: The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc. and the Editor DO NOT 

ACCEPT any responsibility for any goods or services advertised, or statements made, in 

this magazine.  

Murray Dempsey ,  President 
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SASDS  COMMITTEE  NEWS 
Hi Dancers 
 
The committee continue to work hard to ensure the Society runs smoothly. We 

have purchased a desktop conference microphone which now means that club 

representatives who attend meetings via zoom can participate fully. 

The National Square Dance Society Publicity Committee are working on a three 

year plan including use of community radio. They have produced an audio 

recording which can be used when promoting square dancing via radio.  We 

encourage all clubs to make use of this resource in promoting learners’ classes. 

The committee received a report from the Constitution Sub Committee in response 

to the feedback received from the AGM. More information will be available soon. 

Happy Dancing 

Anne Tulloch, Secretary 

FROM THE EDITORS DESK 
Making amends this issue with the inclusion below of Anne Tuckfields famous Date 

and Rice Bubble Tart recipe. This was sent to me some time ago and I have been 

reminded on a number of occasions to publish! 

Always happy to sample the results. 

Stephen 

DATE AND RICE BUBBLE TARTS  
300 gr dates (chopped small)  

250 gr brown sugar 250 gr margarine  

3 cups rice bubbles  

Put margarine, dates and sugar into a large saucepan over heat (boil) and stir   

until toffee like. 

Mix in rice bubbles and allow to cool a little. Press into metal tart trays and         

refrigerate. 

When set store in an air tight container in the fridge Place sheet of glad baking  

paper between layers.  

When needed fill with whipped cream and top with fruit (bananas, strawberries or 

peaches). 

Tarts will keep (unfilled) in fridge in an air tight container for 4-6 weeks.  
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STATE CONVENTION NEWS 
    

Hello Square Dancers 

  

The countdown has commenced and programming for this year’s State Square 

Dance Convention is well underway! With 12 callers and cuers already registered, 

there will be a fantastic variety of calling and cueing for you to enjoy.  So be         

prepared to kick up your heels and make up for last year’s disappointment! 

Remember that the Early Bird Weekend ticket price ends at the end of June. So 

make a note in your diary to register before then, either by using our online booking 

system at https://www.trybooking.com/BGAUV - or fill out a paper form which is 

available at your club.  If your club has run out of forms, please let me know on 

0433 999 362 and I’ll organise some more forms for you.  Ideally, if you use a hard 

copy form, hand it to one of the convention committee.  If you do post it, please 

note the changed address: 18 Tilden Street, Plympton SA 5038.  The post office 

box no longer operates. 

Our website www.squaredancingsa.com and FaceBook page www.facebook.com/

SAConvention2021/ are always available for you to refer to, and you can download 

a registration form from our website if you’d like to print one yourself.  The Face-

Book page also includes links to shared houses still available in Port Broughton if 

you’d like to organise a group. There are plenty of caravan sites available, or if you 

look further afield, the accommodation possibilities are endless. 

We would like any club that is planning to have a dressed set at the Convention to 

let us know by the end of June. We can then finalise our planning regarding the 

dressed set parade. 

The Committee for the 45th SA State Square Dance Convention is looking forward 

to seeing as many dancers as possible at our convention at the end of August, less 

than 3 months away!  So don’t delay any longer.  Register and book your accom-

modation now – let’s make this a real celebration!   

  

Your 45th State Convention Convenor 

April Nicholls 

Mob: 0433 999 362 

Email: sasds.convention.committee@gmail.com  

https://www.trybooking.com/BGAUV
http://www.squaredancingsa.com
http://www.facebook.com/SAConvention2021/
http://www.facebook.com/SAConvention2021/
mailto:sasds.convention.committee@gmail.com?subject=2021%20State%20Convention%20query
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Would you like to help your committee? 

The Societies proposed Rules of Association (Constitution) has been revised      

further based on feedback from the February AGM. 

This latest revision not only reflects the concerns of the membership but makes 

greater use of guidelines to allow improved flexibility in the future. It is important to 

note that these guidelines will require the approval of the membership. 

We are seeking a Society member dancer to join the subcommittee to assist in the 

revision of these guidelines ready for the initial representation to the SASDS com-

mittee and then the membership. 

Please consider this important task and volunteer through the Subcommittee Chair, 

Graham Burgan on 0427973226 or vicepresident@squaredancingsa.com as soon 

as possible. 

 

Setting Dates for Club Events 

Please use the Society Calendar when planning or changing dates for events for 

your club. 

We encourage clubs to refer to the joint calendar produced by the Society on behalf 

of clubs. There can be times when our plans must be altered when setting special 

club events like birthdays. The calendar can help ensure that in changing our dates 

we do not clash with existing events of other clubs. Members wishing to support 

you can be placed in a dilemma when having to choose between two alternative 

functions. 

mailto:president@squaredancingsa.com
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naratarp@tpg.com.au  

mailto:naratarp@tpg.com.au?subject=Coonawarra%20Dance
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SASDS and SACA Combined Dance 

 

 

Dancing is well and truly back 

so join us at our first post 

COVID dance 

 

When: 10th July 2021 

 

Where: Marion RSL, 31 to 39 Norfolk Road, Marion   

 

Program: 5.00 to 5.45pm: Rounds 

                5.45 to 6.30pm: Plus Squares 

                6.30 to 8pm: Dinner 

                                     Cost: Mains from $18 

         Dessert  from $6 

                8.00 to close: Mainstream Squares 

 

Entry: SASDS Members $6  Non Members $9 

 

Light supper, tea, coffee and water supplied 

 



9 



10 

Hi everyone. We enjoyed a colourful Mothers’ Day dance in May 
and the room looked great with many dressed in pink and some 
stage decorations to set the tone. Another enjoyable meal from 
Ivy’s kitchen started the evening off and our Intermediates and 
Mainstream dancers  alike enjoyed a night’s dancing.  

Our nostalgic journeys 
into the dances of 
years ago this month 
included the “Jessie 
Polka” and “Wrap Up 

Stars”. More fun to be had. 

The next theme night coming up in June 
will be our annual Pancake Night. See 
the advert for details and we do need 
your bookings for the caterers. Not long 
after that we present our American night 
in July - red white and blue colour theme. 

Dawn and Graham 

www.adelaideoutlaws.com 

https://www.facebook.com/squaredancingadelaide/
http://www.adelaideoutlaws.com
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The strangest things are requested during dance nights. 

Chris & Carol attended on Chris's usual calling night but it 

coincided with a friend’s birthday who they usually spend the 

night with, so we were asked to record a video and sing 

Happy Birthday to him. We attended to the request, when played back we didn't 

sound half bad!!  

Ros, Mark & Penny are off to Queensland for two weeks. As a few of us are left to 

'run the show' so they better not be delayed in their return!!! John is recovering so 

well that he joined us dancing and managed to call also.  

Our ‘come & try’ Flourish the Fleurieu event was suc-

cessful with a number of people coming along to see 

what Square Dancing is all about. That night was also 

our theme night for Anzac Day. I was fortunate in that 

I had been given an army jacket from a volunteer who 

worked in my class. As a Vietnam veteran he appreci-

ated the Anzac & Remembrance items my classes 

would always present at Assemblies. It was an hon-

our to wear that jacket on our theme night. 

Our games afternoon was successful with many par-

ticipants testing their ingenuity, patience, skill & luck. 

Jenga blocks were raised to great heights, while 

Scrabble, Yahtzee & even UNO with rule variations 

was played. 

Ros has 'upped her game' & now has her own 'gig' 

calling a whole night for our Club as well as guest ap-

pearances at other dancing events. 

It is interesting how changing between dancing as a 

man and a lady can cause raucous laughter, recently 

the sash indicating a man was tucked into my jeans 

as I was dancing as a lady and resembled a tail. Un-

beknown to me the other seven dances were trying to 

detach me from my tail with me completely oblivious 

of their efforts. 

Our postponed AGM was held on 7th May. Ros, Penny, Chris, Leon & Gail were 

elected and will be working together for the best outcomes of our Club. 

Gail 
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A big thank you to COVID for staying away 
so we could celebrate our 1st and 2nd    
Birthdays on the 24th April at the West    
Croydon and Kilkenny RSL. Thanking also 
the callers Jeff Seidel, Les Tulloch, Ian     

Rutter, Graham Elliott and, of course, Peter Scott. We also enjoyed cueing by    
Thelma and Shirley from T & T Rounds plus Anne and Les Tulloch from Sunset 
Twirlers. 

Karen Dempsey and everyone involved made the night a memorable one for our 
Club, from the setting up the meal provided by the RSL kitchen through to the     
raffles. Seeing everyone enjoying the night certainly made it all worthwhile. 

Congratulations to Lorraine from Digger’s 2, who was the winner of the Mother’s 
Day raffle, I hope all of the Mothers had a wonderful day and got spoilt rotten. 

Our next big event is the Graduation Night for our Beginners on Saturday 29th May 
at 7pm at the R.O.A.B. Hall in Salisbury. This event is looked forward to (with    
trepidation by some of us), where hopefully we will become Mainstream dancers 
and join our Angels while making Scotty’s job a lot easier. Everyone is welcome if 
they would like to come. 

The Club will be closed from 17th June until 22nd July while Scotty, and a group of 
our dancers, are enjoying a trip to Darwin. 

I have known Karen and Murray Dempsey for many years, and could not             
understand how Square Dancing came before a night of playing cards, but I’m sure 
everyone would agree that you can easily get hooked and have such so much fun 
whilst meeting new friends and learning the ropes, better than cards and beating 
Murray all the time!! 

So till next time, cheers  

Linda W 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/343901843148341/
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Our sincere condolences to Hazel Murray on the recent 

passing of Ken.  

Ken and Hazel have been stalwarts of the Square Dance 

universe for many  years. Together they ran a number of 

clubs during their lifetime and touched hundreds of dancers’ 

lives.  There are many memories and stories to be told, 

maybe Hazel could take the time to write a book of their journey.  

Ken will be dearly missed with his Scottish accent, at times it was difficult to catch 

what was said, but always a smile and very willing to help whenever help was 

needed. RIP. 

In this edition you will see notice of a combined dance in the Coonawarra Hall  

early July.   If you are not able to make our 15th birthday in August then you may 

be able to join us in July.  Everyone is welcome.   

Chris and Alan 

At short notice the hall that Whyalla Twirlers use will 

be unavailable for several weeks so Shirley and David 

have taken the opportunity to travel to Victoria. 

There will not be dancing in Whyalla until 31st May.  

Due to circumstances I have had to change the date of our 
30th Birthday to Sunday 4th July, with our usual birthday            
celebrations as in my advert. 

I still like to have our  Lucky Spots. Lucky Numbers and the Monte 
Carlo. An early tea will consist of bring a plate of food able to be 
served up by assistants.  

I must thank all who have helped me throughout the year. To Shirley for her Cue-
ing and help with the computer, to Pat who is always there to help unload and set 
up then help pack up at the end of each session, and to Monica & Terry for helping 
me with some teaching and demonstrating, and of course all my dancers, for   
without all those people we would never have lasted 30 years. Maybe I will give 
them an easier time between now and the State Convention in August.  

Also congratulations to Sunset Twirlers on their 25/26 birthday last month, better 
late than never.  

Until next time, keep warm,  and enjoy your dancing. 

Regards Thelma 



15 

Sunday 4 July 2021 
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Hi welcome to our club news and we trust everybody is  

enjoying their dancing.  

Well we may have missed out last year on our birthday due 

to COVID 19 but wow we certainly made up for it this year.  

Thank you to all who attended with about dozen couples 

for Round Dancing, three sets for plus and seven sets dancing (+ a couple more 

sitting out) for mainstream .  We had a new caterer and despite some issues with 

ordering and getting the meals out to the tables everyone would agree there was 

plenty to eat.  Thank you to Jeff, Scotty, Graham, Ian & Ros for calling, Anne for 

cueing  and keeping us entertained.  Thank you to Ingrid for the wonderful      

decorations, we are sure you all agree she has a wonderful talent for decorating 

and to Rose, Murray, Karen, Harvey, Margaret D for helping set up and Helen 

(Anne’s sister) for sitting at the door. 

Our special night for May was of course Mothers Day Dance.  We had compli-

mentary chocolates and Bailey’s Irish Cream thanks to Les for organising this. 

We have several dancers learning Plus Tuesday nights following Mainstream.  

Progress has been very good with several movements completed.  

 
Happy Dancing from Anne & Les  https://www.sunsettwirlers.com/ 

https://www.sunsettwirlers.com/
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Happy birthday to Jack who celebrated his birthday recently. 

We enjoyed catching up with Sherry's new great, great grand 

child and her grand-daughter Johanna at our monthly lunch. 

Trevor R is recovering from a hip replacement operation and 

making good progress already. We wish him well and also Heather K and Dave 

who both have had medical problems.  

Kathy is back home and the travelers - June and David - are due to return from 

Tasmania any time now. That cold time of year is coming up when others have 

plans to escape north to Darwin and the east coast. (more details next month).   

Linley will be making a short trip to the Eyre Peninsula which includes a few days 

volunteering. 

Happy twirling.                          

Linley. 

Well there have been some really cold nights. Think we have 

gone past Autumn and straight into winter. Very windy but 

hardly any rain. At one recent dance we had extras, there 

was still not enough for two sets. 

On Saturday 24th April six Promenaders attended Diggers Delights 1st & 2nd 

birthday celebrations and a great night was had by all. Later in April we held an 

ANZAC dance & it was great  dancing to ANZAC music. Thanks Scotty. Yen 

brought a lovely sponge cream cake with Australian flag insignia on top. All very 

yummy.  

Christine Henderson organised a 'Steam punk' workshop, & an abundance of   

trinkets, nuts, bolts, garments, etc, was laid out on tables for all to pick & 

choose.  A hot glue gun was in great demand. Christine also spoiled us with home 

made scrolls. Great excitement is building for the coming event. 

Stay safe everyone. 

Until next time 

Promenaders Pen 
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A busy past few weeks with our Anzac Day and Mothers Day 

dances. Our thanks to Anne Tuckfield for the delicious Anzac 

biscuits. The chocolates in the lucky number baskets were   

enjoyed, with Linda winning the special  prize. 

Recently Gordon, who is now living here previously from 

N.S.W., attended a couple of dances. On his first night with us we also had a   

couple visiting, Keryn  and Ashley, also from N.S.W.  It sometimes is a small world, 

as it turned out they had all danced     

together in N.S.W. 

This week we held our combined Wild 

Frontier/Kannella Squares May dinner. 

For the first time we had it catered for at 

the hall. It very nearly was a disaster as 

our caterer cancelled on us the day    

before. With 49 people booked in we 

were so lucky that Linda was able to get 

her friends Bernadette and Marlene to 

fill in, the menu was slightly different, but 

enjoyed by all. There were other         

difficulties to overcome too, having to 

share the kitchen with another group, so 

not being able to use the sink, (plumbing 

issues) again thanks to Linda, who took 

the dishes home to wash. It was a very 

enjoyable night and good to see Jeff and 

Sue, Tony and Heather, Helen and Rog-

er and Doreen and Doug again. 

Belated good wishes to Sunset Twirlers 

for their recent birthday and good    

wishes to Scoot Back Squares for their 

upcoming birthday in June. 

Safe travels to all the dancers heading 

off to Darwin for the fun dance. 

Please note that we do not have a 

Learners Class at 7-8, Mainstream 

starts at 7.30 pm.  

Happy dancing everyone,  

Pat  

www.wildfrontiersa.com 

http://www.wildfrontiersa.com
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Country Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30 pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Mainstream  

8725 7524 

Mon Whyalla Twirlers 

Weekly 7.00pm 

Shirley Gabb Lutheran Church Hall 

Lewthwaite St 

Whyalla Norrie 

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0423 516 716 

Tue Yorke 

Promenaders 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Peter Scott Church of Christ Hall 

9 Taylor St, Kadina  

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0419 864748  

Fri Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Learners/

Mainstream  

0438 420 615  

Fri Acey Squares 

Weekly 7:30pm 

CD’s 

Alan & Chris 

Hall 

Lutheran Church Hall 

Magarey Cres, 

Naracoorte 

Mainstream 

0417 820 134  

0410 057 955   

Fri Paddle Steamers 

Weekly 7pm 

Guest Callers  Carrickalinga House, 

17 Torrens Road, 

Victor Harbor 

Mainstream 

8552 3879 

Metropolitan Round Dance Diary: 

Sun T&T Rounds 
Weekly 12 - 2pm 
2 .30– 4.30pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 2 to 4 
Phase 2 to 3 
Learners 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 

Sun Sunset Twirlers 

Weekly 7pm 

Les and Anne 
Tulloch  

Cooinda N/hood 
Centre, cnr Diagonal 
and Sturt Roads (Behind 
Marion Council Offices)  

Phase 2 to 
4 
0484233826 

We
d 

Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 7 pm 

Les and Anne 
Tulloch  

Cooinda N/hood 
Centre, cnr Diagonal 
and Sturt Roads (Behind 
Marion Council Offices)  

Phase 4+ to 
6 
0484233826 

Fri T&T Rounds 
Weekly 1.30 — 
4pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 4 to 5 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 
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Metropolitan Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Adelaide Outlaws 
Weekly 8pm 

Graham  
Elliott 

West Croydon & Kilkenny 

RSL, 19 Rosetta St, West 

Mainstream 
8353 1749 

Tue Kannella Squares 
Weekly 6pm C Level 
7pm A Level  
8pm Plus               

Jeff  
Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 
26 Chapel St, Magill 

C’s, A’s & 
Plus 
8263 5023 

Tue Sunset Twirlers 
Mainstream 7pm 
Plus Learners 9pm 

Les  
Tulloch 

Arts Centre 
22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Mainstream 
0484 233 826 

Wed Adelaide Outlaws 
Closed 2nd Wed of 
month 

Graham 
Elliott 

Kilburn Community Centre 

Le Hunte St, Kilburn 

Plus 
8353 1749 
 

Wed Diggers Two 
Weekly 7.30pm 

Peter 
Scott 

ROAB Hall, 30 Orange 
Ave, Salisbury 

Learners 
0419 864 748  

Thu Diggers Delights 
Weekly 10am 

Peter 
Scott 

Salisbury RSL, 19 Park Tce, 
Salisbury 

Learners/ 
Mainstream 
0419 864 748  

Thu Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 8pm 
Closed last Thursday 
of month  

Les  
Tulloch 

Arts Centre 
22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Plus 
0484 233 826 

Fri Wild Frontier 
Weekly 7.30pm 
 

Jeff  
Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 
26 Chapel St, Magill 

Mainstream 
8263 5023 

Fri Scoot Back Squares 
Weekly 7:30pm 

Ian 
Rutter 

Evanston Gardens Com-
munity Centre, 
65 Angle Vale Rd,  
Evanston Gardens 

Mainstream 
Gill Arthur 
0408 964 466 

Aust National Square Dance Convention Board member: Graham Elliott  

Australian National Square Dance Society Delegate:  Murray Dempsey 

National Bodies 

Australian Callers Federation: 

State Coordinator : Les Tulloch  Board Member: Graham Elliott 

South Australian Callers Association: 

President Jeff Seidel Secretary/Treasurer Les Tulloch 
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Contact Us 

Postal Correspondence to: SASDS Secretary, 38 Morgan Road, Ironbank, 

SA 5153 

Articles for Round Up: Roundupeditor@squaredancingsa.com  

Committee & Club Representatives 

Adelaide Outlaws Dawn Elliott 8353 1749 dawn@adelaideoutlaws.com 

Kannella Squares Jeff Seidel 040 7428 679 jeff.seidel@bigpond.com 

Paddlesteamer 

Squares 

Penny   

Collingwood 

 pcollingwood1 

@bigpond.com 

Scoot Back Squares Mervin Hier 040 7718 267  

Wild Frontier Jeff Seidel 040 7428 679 jeff.seidel@bigpond.com 

Yorke Promenaders Scotty Scott 041 9864 748  sscotty500@gmail.com  

Whyalla Twirlers  Shirley Gabb  davirley2@dodo.com.au  

SACA Les Tulloch 048 4233 826 lest11@bigpond.com 

SARDA Shirley Bates 041 0645 892  shirley_b3@bigpond.com  

State Convention 

Convenor 

April Nicholls 043 3999 362 power6au@yahoo.com 

The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc.  

Executive Committee 

President Murray Dempsey 0468560782 President@squaredancingsa.com  

Vice President Graham  Burgan 0427973226 VicePresident 

@squaredancingsa.com 

Secretary Anne Tulloch Secretary 

@squaredancingsa.com 

Membership  Karen Dempsey  MembershipSecretary 

@squaredancingsa.com  

Treasurer Bev Burgan 0417209872  Treasurer@squaredancingsa.com  

Publicity  

Officer 

Vacant   PublicityOfficer 

@squaredancingsa.com  

Round Up  

Editor 

Stephen Janes 0410009382 Roundupeditor 

@squaredancingsa.com  

mailto:sscotty500@gmail.com
mailto:davirley2@dodo.com.au

